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Fire Prevention Week ~ October 4-10, 2015 
 

Hey Kids (Kindergarten to Grade 3) enter the draw to be “Fire Chief for a Day”.  
You could get some pretty cool things, get picked up & dropped off in the fire truck 

for school.  Get the details from your teacher – the week of Fire Prevention. 

 

Fire Safety Starts at Home… 
 

Most fatal fires in Saskatchewan start in the home.  Kitchen fires are the #1 cause of home fires.  You can 

protect your family and property by taking these fire steps. 
 

Smoke alarms save lives ONLY when they are working  

 Test smoke alarms at least once a month – push the test button. 

 Install new batteries at least once a year or when your alarm “chirps” with a low battery warning. 

 Smoke alarms do wear out – replace every 10 years. 
 

Make an escape plan 

 Plan and then practice your escape.  Every member of your family should know at least two ways out from 

every room. 

 Make sure open doors and windows are easy to open.  When escaping from an upper story window, plan a 

safe way to the ground. 

 Pick a meeting place outside the home where every member of the family can gather once they’ve escaped.   

 Know your local emergency number and call from a cell phone or a neighbor’s house.  Wait safely outside 

for the Fire Department to arrive. 
 

Child fire play 

 Children are fascinated by fire.  Teach them about the dangers of fire and put fire starters out of their reach. 

 Store matches and lighters up high or locked in cupboards. 

 Don’t leave children unsupervised around candles or open flames. 

 Teach your children their part in the family escape plan. 

 Let children know they should tell an adult if they find matches or lighters lying out – never to touch them. 
 

Heat safety 

 Keep space heaters and wood stoves off when you go to bed or leave the house. 

 Always turn space heaters off when you go to bed or leave the house. 

 Never leave children alone with a working fireplace, wood stove or space heater. 

 Use a metal spark screen on your fireplace. 

 Have your chimney inspected once a year by a professional.  Clean chimney and flue pipes of creosote 

build up. 

 Burn only dry, seasoned wood in wood stoves and fireplaces. 
 

Big fires start small 

 Don’t give fire a place to start.  Keep things neat.  Clear clutter and combustibles out of basements – 

particularly near furnaces and hot water heaters. 

 Never leave stove on, unattended.  Use pot cover to smother fire. 

 Do not overload an electrical outlet. 

 Store flammable liquids – like paint thinners and gasoline – outside the home. 

 Leave fire fighting to the experts.  Fire grows surprisingly fast.  Don’t waste precious seconds trying to 

control any but the smallest fire.  Get everyone out and call the Fire Department from a safe place. 

 Fire safety is a way of life.  Make an escape plan and practice it regularly.  Put reminders to check smoke 

alarms on the family calendar – and when the date comes up – make the check.  Make a regular fire safety 

inspection and correct any hazards you find. 

Emergency 9-1-1 



 

 

 

============================================================== 

ATTACKERS BROOMBALL 

CONDITIONING DAY CAMP 

 

Join broomball coaches Marilyn Hamoline, Mike Kalinocha and Shawn 

Letkeman for a day of broomball fun!  Open to boys and girls of all ages 

and skill levels.  Adults welcome!  Equipment can be provided. 

 

Saturday, October 17, 2015 

Aberdeen Rec complex 

9:00 a.m. to 6:00 p.m. 

- Full day camp 

- Training on and off ice 

-Lunch and snacks provided 

 

TO REGISTER CONTACT THE FOLLOWING 

 

Marilyn at (306) 370-9935 or email  m_hamoline@hotmail.com 

 

Mike at (306) 281-3202 or email  mikekalinocha@gmail.com 

 

Fee TBD based on numbers signed up. 

For all your roofing needs 

Re-roofing 

New homes 

Repairs 

 

mailto:m_hamoline@hotmail.com
mailto:mikekalinocha@gmail.com


 

Travel Portfolio Manager  

 

 
 

 

 

Ann Maille 1-866-899-8969 Ext.405 



 

 

WELCOME BACK 

TO CURLING! 
 

Over the last few years we have grown the curling club and made many improvements to the 

curling rink. We have talked to a number of people who tell us they haven’t curled for many 

years, who used to enjoy it or didn’t really know how they would get back into the game. We 

also are responding to a need in our local youth who have not had many options to start 

curling or enjoy a game of curling.  This year we are offering a Learn to curl program 

Monday nights from 7 to 8 pm for anyone at any skill level.  It will be under the direction of a 

certified coach and avid curler. You may take this opportunity to get back into curling after 

many years away or you may want to start a new sport. If you are registering a child 16 or 

under as a parent you are able to bring them and join in for free! You do not need to worry 

about equipment as the curling club has a locker full of brooms and sliders for you to use. 

Our goal this year is to increase our membership and have more people enjoy the beautiful 

facility we have been working so hard on improving.   

 

We hope to see all our regular league curlers as it is your commitment to curling that makes 

all the effort worth it. We have had a great group of curlers for the last few years and can’t 

wait to see everyone again. The following page is our revised registration form. Please fill out 

and bring down to registration night on Thursday October 15th, 7 pm in the curling rink. If 

you cannot make it out that night please fill out form and mail or drop off  to the Rec 

Complex prior to the 15th.  

 

We would also like to thank our sheet sponsors who are entering their second year of 

sponsorship and those individuals and businesses who support the club with our advertising 

sign program.  

 

Our exciting news this year is our replacement of one set of rocks. We sent our most worn set 

to Canada Curling stone to be inserted and upgraded. We are anticipating a much improved 

curling experience with this new set and can’t wait to try them out! 

If you have any questions you can always contact the club at 

aberdeencurlingclub@hotmail.com or check us out on facebook. 

 

Hope to see you out on October 15th and cheering on our teams starting November 4th! 
 

mailto:aberdeencurlingclub@hotmail.com


 

 



 

 
Custom Grain & Fertilizer Hauling Company,  

EBN Holdings (2015) Ltd., 
now under New Ownership 

 
 

 
Pictured L-R:  EBN Contract Employees Jeff Kohle and Bob Robson, Past Owner - Eugene 
Nemeth, New Owners - Mike Chelack, Bentley Chelack and Shari Chelack 
 
After 7 years of custom grain & fertilizer hauling, Eugene Nemeth of EBN Holding Ltd., has sold 
the business.  Eugene did not have to look far to find someone to buy it, as current employee 
Mike Chelack and his wife Shari purchased the business.  With a simple name change, it is with 
great pleasure that we announce the new owners of EBN Holdings (2015) Ltd. to Mike & Shari 
Chelack.   
 
Mike and Shari Chelack officially took over EBN Holdings (2015) Ltd. on September 1st, 2015 and 
are excited with their new venture.  Mike will continue to dispatch and book grain & fertilizer 
loads and Shari will be doing the books for the business.  Both Mike & Shari grew up on farms 
just outside of Cudworth and now reside in the town of Aberdeen, SK.  They have one son 
named Bentley Chelack.   
 
The custom grain & fertilizer trucking business was started in 2008.  The same reliable service 
you have come to know will continue to serve the Wakaw, Cudworth, Aberdeen & surrounding 
areas.  If you would like to book a load or ask about our services you can give Mike Chelack a call 
at (306) 260-9781. 

 
 



 

 

  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 

 

MENNONITE CHURCH 

Worship Service  

Sunday 11:00 A.M.  

Phone 306-253-4457 

www.mennonitechurchaberdeen.ca 
 

 
  

WELLNESS, FOOTCARE & BLOOD PRESSURE CLINIC: 
 

Blood pressure or foot care is a free service. You can talk to a Registered Nurse about vitamins or 
prescription drugs, any other questions you may have, will be answered. 

The clinic is held from 8:30 a.m. to 12 noon, at the Aberdeen Seniors, as posted. 

For an appointment contact: Nettie Thiessen 253-4447 

Please bring a towel if you are receiving foot care. 

Next Clinic Date is: No clinic date set yet for October 23rd “Friday” 

Our facility is available for rent, at any time, for $35.00. 
For more information, contact the above phone numbers. 

 

http://www.mennonitechurchaberdeen.ca/


 

 
 

 

Flu Shot Clinic 
Oct 29, 2015 

 
 

 



 

 

 

 

 

                

 

 

 

  

    

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

Aberdeen Branch 207 Main St N, Aberdeen, SK S0K 0A0 

Branch Hours: 
Tuesday and Friday 10:00 am – 4:00 pm 
Thursday 10:00 am – 6:00 pm 
P:306.253.3440     f:306.253.3442 

St. Paul’s Bergheim 
Lutheran Church 
 

Worship Services

 10:00am 

Sunday School 10:15am 

 

Rev. Howard Ulmer-373-9630 

 

 

TeleServiceTM  866.6237 

Toll free 866.863.6237 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

StoryTime is changing! 

 

 

Story time will be changing to the first and third 

Wednesday of the month. The times 

will be 10:00am – 10:45am 

Drop in crafts will take place on the second and 

fourth Wednesday of the month. 

Watch our Facebook page for updates. 
 

 
 

Dates to Remember: 

 

Open/Book Sale days: 

October  16  9:00 – 2:00 

17  9:00 – 1:00 

  18  12:30 – 4:30 

 
Story time – October 7 & 21 

Drop In Craft – October 14 & 28 
 
 

 

Go “like” our Facebook page to keep 

up with the latest news, and events in the library. 

https://www.facebook.com/AberdeenBranchLibrary  

 

Business hours 
Tuesday  9:00 – 2:00 

Wednesday 4:00 – 8:00 

Thursday   3:30 – 7:30 

Storytime  

Wednesday  10:00 – 11:00 

 

 

                                              

 

We have switched to a new 

system and had to close for 3 

days in September. In 

October to make up for those 

days, we will be open on 

October 16, 17 & 18. We will 

be having a book sale on 

those days. Please see Ad. 

 
 

 
 

 

LIBRARY NEWS 

https://www.facebook.com/AberdeenBranchLibrary


 

 

 

Aberdeen Library 

 

 

Where – Aberdeen Library 

 

When -  October  16  9:00 – 2:00 

17  9:00 – 1:00 

    18  12:30 – 4:30 

 
 Donations of books, DVD’s, CD’s and board games gladly accepted. 

Please drop off during business hours or call Ann @ 253-4885 to arrange 

for pick up.  

The library will be open for business during these dates. 

--------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------- 

 



 

 

 



 

 

 



 

 

          

 

 
 

 



 

 

 

       GIDO’S CORNER 

             
Confectionary  Open Mon. to Sat. 8 am. To 8 pm. 

Car Wash   Sunday & Holiday Mon. 

Gas Bar   Noon to 8 pm.   

Lottery                         

          

Fresh fruit & vegetables available 

 

305 Main St. Aberdeen Sask.      

(306) 253-4713   
                              



 

 

 

NEWSLETTER INFO 

 
General: 
The Aberdeen & District Newsletter is a free publication for the residents of Aberdeen 
and district made possible by funding from Aberdeen Chamber of Commerce, the 
Town of Aberdeen, the RM of Aberdeen, advertisements, subscriptions, and 
donations. 
 
How do I subscribe? 
Black and white copies are provided for free to anyone who rents a post office box 
from the Aberdeen post office. Don’t have an Aberdeen post office box but want to 
receive a copy in the mail? You can subscribe for $20/year. You can also subscribe to 
the electronic version (in colour) for free. Call or email the editor to be added to the 
mailing and/or electronic distribution list. 
 
How do I submit an ad? 
If you have an ad that is currently in print that you need to make changes to, please 
make changes and re-submit as a new ad. When submitting your ad make sure it is 
print ready as it will appear how you submit it. Please note that there may be minor 
changes to your ad for formatting purposes.  
There are two ways to submit your advertisement: 
1. Drop off a hard copy of your ad to the Aberdeen Post office 

2. Email your ad as an attachment (preferred method) 

a. Accepted formats: Microsoft Publisher (.pub), Word (.doc), Excel (.xls), JPEG  

(.jpeg) 

b. Narrow margins page set up.  

 
How much does it cost to run an ad? 
Business Card size $25.00/10 issues 
1. Quarter page or less $8.00/issue 

2. Half page or less $15.00/issue 

3. Full page or less $30.00/issue 

4. ** payment due upon submission ** 

5. Preferred payment is cheque  

 
Deadlines: 
Submission deadline: 20th of every month  
(Except July & Aug) 
 
Distribution date: 27th of every month  
(Except July & Aug) 
 
Contact the Editor: 
Ann Maille:  
253-4885 or email aberdeen.newsletter@gmail.com 

 

mailto:aberdeen.newsletter@gmail.com

